
March 29, 2023 

Work Session 

The Schaller-Crestland Board of Education met on March 29, 2023 in the district office for a work 

session. The following board members were present: Christy Horan, Kory Blum, Matt Cress, and Mike 

Schmitt (arr 2:40 pm). Other members present: Supt. Bisenius, Brd. Sec’ry Wandrey, Principal 

Bellinghausen, and members from FEH. Absent: Steve Mason.  

Call to order at 2:30 pm by President Horan.  

Motion by Cress, second by Blum to approve the agenda as posted. Motion carried 3-0. 

Britteny Ruba, with FEH, was present to visit with the board on the feasibility study they are currently 

conducting. Ms. Ruba presented the board with three building addition options. Option A: Early 

addition, Option B1/B2: Schaller addition, Option C: Schaller addition. Ms. Ruba also presented to the 

board a preliminary cost of each of the additions. Board members and Supt. Bisenius had some 

suggestions they would like added to the plans or changed. With those additions/changes, Ms. Ruba 

plans to have the feasibility study completed within the next 30 days. The board asked Supt. Bisenius 

and Brd. Sec’y Wandrey to research when the last time the district has asked the community for a bond.  

In other discussion, Supt. Bisenius advised the board that due to the current census report, our districts 

have not changed more than 10%. With that being said, no changes in our board structure is necessary.   

With nothing further to discuss, President Horan adjourned the work session at 3:29 pm.  

 


